REPORT FOR PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 18TH NOVEMBER 2021

BRIDLEWAYS AND PEDESTRIAN RIGHTS OF WAY
Update Cllr Walker followed up on Parish Council concern re: signage at Grey Towers Estate with MC Mr Clarke.
Cllr McArdle has followed up with MC Mr Williams regarding reports from residents regarding overgrowth on the footpaths at Nunthorpe Hall, Dixons Bank at Grey Towers Village. Mr Williams has assured Cllr McArdle he will follow up again with the Contractor.
Parish Council has been made aware of  tampering along the Bridleway and the surface been altered by laying of rubble. Cllr McArdle and Walker have raised concerns with MC Mr Williams, Ms Shaugnessy Neighbourhood Safety Officer and Mr A Hampson Rural PC at Cleveland Police. The Bridleway will be monitored over the coming weeks for further damage, Cllrs McArdle and Walker will also monitor and report any further concerns.
Cllr McClintock has received an update from MC Mr Field on MC progress with GTP Management Committee for recording the Green Link Footpath as a Public Right of Way. MC Mr Field has updated this to be progressing with MC legal team. MC are clear this is a right of way. Cllr McClintock has requested a further progress update and anticipated timescale. In light of response and progress by MC to date, Cllr McArdle and Walker have deferred from initiating the DMMO process.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS
No applications appeared to be out of character and no objections submitted to date.
Cllr McClintock has received correspondence from residents on Grey Towers Drive Estate, regarding a completed extension at 1 Bromley Hill Close. Residents are concerned the materials used are not in keeping with the area and similar extensions. Cllr McClintock has written to MC Mr Clarke to request a site visit takes place and remedial action be taken by the contractors.




